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VIRTUAL REALITY GOGGLES 

ARE HERE! 

Back by popular demand! 

Prince Edward students 

were previously introduced 

to Google Expeditions 

through the use of Virtual 

Reality (VR) goggles on loan 

from Longwood Universityôs 

Institute for Teaching 

through Technology and   

Innovative Practices (ITTIP).  

This instructional resource 

was used in all three schools 

as well as in Career and 

Technical Education classes.  

Due to the high demand of 

this technology within our 

division, we are excited to 

announce that Prince       

Edward County Public 

Schools has purchased a set 

of VR Goggles! Teachers will 

be able to use this          

technology throughout the 

school year to provide      

students with one-of-a-kind 

learning experiences. This 

technology will also allow our 

students to create their own 

óexpeditionsô by researching 

various topics such as 

Prince Edwardôs local history 

and various local landmarks. 

May 2018 | Understanding Assessments 

Parents often ask, ñWhy does my child have to take so many 

tests?ò  In order to answer this question, one must first            

understand the purpose of assessments.  Typically, tests fall 

into two categories, formative assessments and summative              

assessments.  Formative assessments are designed to provide 

teachers with information on a regular basis about what          

students know or donôt know.  Thus, formative assessments are 

often referred to as ñinformative assessments.ò  The information 

is used by teachers to determine which students need extra help 

with a particular topic or skill.  At the end of each nine weeks, 

students in Prince Edward County take benchmark                 

assessments in English, math, science, and social studies.  The 

purpose of the benchmark test is to identify the content and 

skills the students have mastered while identifying those areas 

where extra instruction and support is needed.  Teachers       

analyze the data from the benchmark tests to plan remediation 

for those students who need extra help. 

Summative assessments are designed to assess student    

learning at a particular point in time.  When you think of a    

summative assessment, think of the Standards of Learning 

(SOL) tests.  These tests are designed to let the school know 

the studentsô  level of mastery of Virginiaôs Standards of    

Learning and are administered at the end of the school year.  In 

the elementary school, students take an English and math SOL 

test in grades three and four.  At the middle school, students 

take an English and math SOL test in grades five through eight 

as well as a social studies and science SOL test in grades five 

and eight.  At the high school, students take an SOL test in the 

following subjects:  Algebra I, Geometry, Algebra II, World     

History I, World History II, Virginia and U. S. History, Earth    

Science, Biology, Chemistry, and English 11. 

SOL testing in Prince Edward County will begin on Monday, 
April 30 and will conclude on Friday, May 25.  For a complete 
listing of the dates of all SOL tests, please visit the Prince      
Edward County Public Schoolôs website at 
www.pecps.k12.va.us/schools. 

Dr. Barbara A. Johnson | Superintendent 

Dr. Greg Wheeler | Director of Accountability and Research 



  
 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
You are invited to a Baccalaureate Service 

Sunday, May 20, 2018 
4:00 pm 

Farmville Baptist Church 

132 North Main Street 

Farmville, VA 23901 

Keynote speakers:  
Mr. Cainan Townsend  
PECHS Class of 2011       

And 
Minister Adam Freeman 
PECHS Class of 1992 

Special Music by Senior Members of the 
PECHS Chorus and Band. 

                    
   Seniors wear ñSunday Bestò and  

meet at the church  
to process in by 3:45. 

Parents, family and community are welcome. 
Light refreshments will be served. 

 

High School Dates to Note 

ñYour education is a dress rehearsal for a life that is 

yours to lead.ò ðNora Ephron 

¶SOL Testing:   May 1-24  

¶Senior Trip: May 18 

¶Baccalaureate Service:  May 20 | 4PM | Farmville  

Baptist Church 

¶Senior Showcase:  May 22 | 9AM | High School       

Auditorium 

¶Senior Picnic:  May 22 | 12PM | Wilckôs Lake 

¶Graduation Practice:  May 23 | 9AM | Middle School 

Gym 

¶Pre Graduation Reception:  May 24 | 5PM | Middle 

School Cafeteria 

¶Graduation:  May 24 | 6:30PM | Middle School Gym 

Elementary School 

¶Pre K & Kindergarten Stepping Up Ceremony:        

May 22 | 6PM | High School Auditorium 

¶4th Grade Stepping Up Ceremony:  May 29 | 9AM | 

Middle School Gym 

Middle School 

¶8th Grade Stepping Up Ceremony:  May 30 |  9AM | 

Middle School Gym 

General Dates To Note 
 
¶Early Dismissal for Students:  May 24 | 12:30PM 

(Teacher workday) 
¶Holiday No School:  May 28  

¶Early Dismissal for Students:  May 29 | 12:30PM 
(Teacher workday) 

¶Early Dismissal for Students | Final Day of School:  

May 30 | 12:30PM (Teacher workday) 



Alumni Spotlight 
Denise Williams | Class of 1990 
Always Purple & Gold! 
We love to watch the success of Prince 
Edward County Public Schools Alumni. 
Denise attended Virginia                 
Commonwealth University for Political 
Science - Pre-Law Concentration with a 
Minor in Criminal Justice after         
graduating from PECPS. She has also 
attended George Mason                   
University and Michigan State           
University for additional coursework  
pertaining to her profession. Denise  
currently works for the federal          
government in the legal field. Writing 
was always her favorite subject in 
school. The English Teachers at Prince 
Edward County High School were     
instrumental in her deciding to enter 
VCU as an English Major. Denise says 
she was taught "vision" when it came to 
writing-more than just words coming 
together on paper. ñWe learned that we, 
as writers, had the ability to put feelings 
and strength into our words. We learned 
to "move" and engage the reader, thus 
convincing them to stop and listen and 
to stay tuned.ò It was during her first  
Political Science course when a       
Professor recommended that she     
pursue politics after he had reviewed 
her writings. After her first year at VCU, 
she changed her major to Political    
Science and pursued the pre-law track.  
We asked Denise what her Best 
PECHS memory was.  ñMy best 
memory at Prince Edward County High 
School was knowing that as students 
we were doing something that most of 
our parents and grandparents that lived 
in Prince Edward County never got to 
do - - to graduate from high school. 
Most of our parentsô and grandparentsô 
education was interrupted by the school 
closings in the late 1950's. The Class of 
1990 knew what a high school diploma 
meant and knew that we couldn't stop 
there if we wanted to 
continue making the 
strides and clearing the 
pathway for those who 
would soon follow.ò   
Denise Williams is      
certainly Soaring to     
Excellence! #EaglePride  

https://www.facebook.com/virginiacommonwealthuniversity/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/virginiacommonwealthuniversity/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/georgemason/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/georgemason/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/spartans.msu/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/spartans.msu/?fref=mentions


STEM 
 

MOBILE 
ROBOTICS 
CARTS 

 
UPDATE ON THE LOWEôS GRANT 

The mobile carts have been          

assembled at both Prince Edward 

Elementary and Prince Edward   

Middle schools.  The LEGO   

Simple and Powered Machines 

and the Mindstorm EV3 sets have 

been sorted and organized at the 

middle school.  The LEGO WeDo 

2.0 sets have also been           

organized and delivered to the 

elementary school.  The Little Bits 

Droid Inventor kits will be added 

to the middle school carts this 

week and the Wonder Dash and 

Dot robots will be added to the     

elementary carts soon.  Once the 

carts are ready for check out,   

teachers will have the opportunity 

to receive training on               

implementation procedures.  

       Prince Edward County  
      Public Schools 
      35 Eagle Drive 

Farmville Virginia 23901 
434.315.2100 

www.pecps.k12.va.us 

Connections 
:written by parents for parents: 

    Four Ways to Prevent Summer Brain Drain 

Summer Brain Drain or Summer Learning Loss are terms 
given to the information students lose over summer         
vacation.  As we approach summer vacation, now is a time 
to think about ways to help your children retain as much of 
the yearôs learned content as possible. The most important 
part of this is keeping the brain active, even just a few hours 
a day will make a big difference. 
1.  Read -  Plain and simple, the more kids read, the more 
they engage their brain.  If you can visit the library and for 
younger kids join the summer reading program.  For older 
kids, set up reading challenges of number of pages per 
week or styles of books to read. (see challenge list on next 
page) 
2.  Write -  Encourage your children to write over the    
summer.  Some may need to just work on letters and 
words, older kids can do a variety of things such as make 
up stories; write letters; keep a journal. Anything to practice 
writing. 
3. Math - Practicing math problems will keep those skills 
fresh.  Perhaps the kids just need to practice their addition 
or multiplication tables.  There are many resources for math 
related worksheets available online: math-drills.com,     
coolmath4kids.com and coolmath.com, just to name a few, 
are ones some students are already familiar with.          
4. Exercise -  Keeping our bodies moving also helps the 
brain.  Encourage kids to play outside, or take walks as a 
family.  Know that sometimes summertime is even more of 
a challenge than the school year to keep track of everything 
and make sure everyone is where they need to be and 
cared for appropriately. Even if you can dedicate a couple 
of hours a week to practicing math, writing or reading 
books, it will help with the "Summer Brain Drain." 
5.  Screen Time -  Consider limiting screen time this     
summer.  Schedule special off-limits hours each day so 
they know and expect to put away the electronics and get 
moving. (see parent/child contract on next page) 

Pam Tracy & Sarah McElfresh | Parents 


